Minutes of the Rendham Annual Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 9th May 2016 at 7.30pm
1. Present – Cllr’s. Greenburgh, Bennion, Coulson, Croucher, Morford, Willett
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Oaksey
3. Election of Chairman

Cllr. Coulson proposed Cllr.Greenburgh as Chairman for 2016/2017 seconded by Cllr. Bennion. There were no other nominations and he was duly elected unanimously. Cllr. Greenburgh then took the Chair. 

4. Election of Vice Chairman

Cllr.Bennion proposed Cllr. Willett as Vice Chairman seconded by Cllr. Morford and this was agreed unanimously.
5. Election of Representatives

	Planning Sub Committee
	Cllr's Coulson, Bennion, Willett and Greenburgh

	Village Hall
	Cllr. Coulson

	ACC
	Vacant

	SALC
	Cllr. Morford

	PCC

Sizewell C Forum

SPLG
	Vacant
Cllr. Greenburgh
Anyone when available

	Neighbourhood Watch

Tree Warden

Rendham Website
	Trevor Salmon has agreed to continue
Cllr Greenburgh
Chris Salmon has agreed to continue


         Proposed o en bloc k by Cllr. Morford and seconded by Cllr. Croucher for all except SALC and

        agreed unanimously. Cllr. Morford proposed for SALC by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr.
        Croucher and agreed unanimously
6. Minutes of last meeting - Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated were confirmed, signed and dated.
7. Declarations of interest – Cllr. Morford still to register. New registration details to be sent    CS

8. Correspondence as circulated – Site Allocations and area Specific document to be returned for clerk to respond.                                                                                                                    CS
9. Co-option of new Cllr. - Richard Field was co-opted to the Council proposed by Cllr. Greenburgh and seconded by Cllr. Coulson and agreed unanimously. This making a full complement of eight Councillors. Clerk to inform elections at SCDC.                                       CS
10. Accounts

a) The end of year Financial Report was presented, and finance statement is in line with the Budget except that the expenses were just below what was expected due to the Church clock maintenance not being carried out in the financial year.                                                                                                  
b) Cheque authorisation for Haward Horological £220. Council agreed that a letter be sent re the extra 10% for late payment and a cheque for £200 be sent with an explanation of why the payment was late.                                                               CS
c) To approve Section 1,2,4 of the Annual Return – John Carrington has completed the independent review of the accounts and Section 1,2,4 agreed unanimously. Therefore details can be sent to External Auditors.                                                 CS                                                     
d) End of year Amenity Fund financial report for 2015 to 2016 – There is currently £2080.48 in the fund with commitments for the coming year of £1534.00. 
e) Amenity Fund bids for May – No bids received
f) Amenity Fund audit - John Carrington acted as independent reviewer of the accounts and signed them off.
g) Financial Regulation document – It was agreed unanimously to accept the new document.
h) Parish Council Pension scheme – Parish Clerk has indicated that she does not wish to have a work place pension when the workplace pension scheme comes into force in May 2017. The Parish Council is registered as required.
i) CAS membership – There will no longer be a membership fee thus saving the Council £30 a year.
11. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – Grove Farm Cottage
b) RPC Response – none
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – Thurstons and Woodland access B1119
d) Decisions – none
e) Site Allocation document – Agreed that the boundaries have been altered as request and council agree for the clerk to send response.                                                   CS
f) Studio 90 – Goshia Hobson has written to the clerk to indicate that she is applying for change of use for her studio to business use. She has also indicated that she will provide two parking spaces on her own property. Application not yet received.
12. Reports - issues arising from the Parish Meeting – none  

13. Rendham Green -  Cllr. Morford agreed to look at what can be done once the nesting period has finished. Clerk raised the issue of the Blackthorn at the lower end of the green. Cllr Morford suggested he might try to involve younger members of the village in work he will undertake later in the year to increase the amenity value of making the Green for humans and wildlife.      JM                                                                  
14. Sports/Play Space funding – Sweffling have asked if Rendham have any objections to them bidding for the remaining Sports fund money to complete the trim trail. As there is no project currently in Rendham, nor any foreseen, it was agreed that Sweffling can apply. Clerk to write to the clerk in Sweffling about the decision but also to ensure that information about the use of the trim trail is available for residents of Rendham.                                                                                          CS
15. East Suffolk Community Rail Partnership – Cllr Bennion. There are various things happening such as the new link to Sizewell. The group have also agreed to pay for buses for the Latitude festival. They have also created walking maps for route from the stations.
16. New Email address for Parish Council – Clerk proposed that the Council should have its own email and therefore it was agreed that it be set up as rendhampc@gmail.com                        CS
17. Consideration is given to new village hall on PARK – Cllr Bennion raised the issue of PARK. There are two areas that needed discussion
a) Whether the Council should revisit the divestment of PARK
b) Should a new village hall be built on PARK

It was felt that taking on the responsibility of PARK would be costly which includes mowing, hedge trimming and checking of the equipment. It was decided that this once again would not be taken forward.
Re building a new village hall on PARK would be too costly and could be intrusive to neighbours and so no further action to be taken.

18. Matter arising from the January 2016 Parish Council meeting not listed – none
19. Any Other Business 
a) Clerk has received a letter from CATS who have won the tender from SCC to be lead contractor of rural transport for SCDC. Clerk was asked to place the information on the website and Cllr Coulson agreed to find out information concerning who has access to CATS.                                                                                                                                   CS
b) Clerk understands that there will be a new bus service from Saxmundham to Framlingham to be investigated.                                                                                                                    CS
c) Cllr Willett concerned about the state of Hill Farm Road, re water drainage and pot holes. Clerk to report the problems to SCC Highways.                                                                  CS
20. Parish Council dates for year 2016/17 
	Parish Council Meeting
	12th September 2016
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th November 2016
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th January 2017
	7.30pm
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